
August 1, 2013

Dear Co-Owner,

It has been brought to the Board’s attention and we have seen for ourselves that some of you are not keeping up with the yard maintenance of your unit.  In some instances we have seen grass which needed cutting, big brown spots on lawns, stumps left after trees were cut down in the front yard, and garages left open which appeared full of junk.  

We therefore need to remind everyone that we are a site condo community which means we are not just separate homes free to do whatever we choose with our house.  Together we are responsible for the upkeep and appearance of all our areas.  If several co-owners decide to stop cutting their grass and let the exterior appearance of their home go down it will affect the value of all our homes.    We, as Board members elected by this association, cannot and will not allow that to happen.  

Therefore, we are advising everyone that if your yard is found to be neglected, the Board will be visiting you to urge you to take necessary action as soon as possible.  We also are advising everyone that we operate as a site condo community under a set of bylaws which may be found on our website (www.brookhollowhomes.org).  In Article 3:15 the Board has the authority (it is not trespassing) to enter a neglected Unit and clear away weeds, refuse, cut grass which has not been cut at least 4 times during the summer.   The Co-owner of the Unit is then responsible for paying the cost of this work.  

If you are one of the Co-Owners whose yard is being neglected, we urge you to take care of it as quickly as possible.  
Brook Hollow


Homeowners Association


Grand Rapids, Michigan
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